[bookmark: _GoBack]Neoga District Library Board
Regular Meeting
April 22, 2025
Board members present were: Jenny Ballinger, Stacy Gresens, Elaine Edwards, Linda Page, Beth Craig, Bill Fritcher and Barb Titus.  Christy Baker, Librarian Director, Mary Ann Wilson, Bookkeeper were also present. 
*Meeting came to order at 7:00 PM.
*Elaine made a motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting and Beth made the second.   Motion carried.
*After review of the Treasurer’s report, it was filed for audit.
*Bill made the motion to approve the payment of the bills and Linda seconded it.  All present were in favor.
Christy gave the Librarian’s report: Story Time has resumed on April 2nd. Some volunteer students will come to help out for community service work on May 30th and maybe during the summer.  Another program has been added to Summer Reading program sponsored by 4-H. They will make clay pendants on July 1st. On Thursdays in July after Story Time, 4=H will be hosting “Tabletop” games for school age children.
*It was noted that Linda Page will be retiring from the Board.  Library books were purchased in her honor and everyone enjoyed a cupcake made by Christy to share and recognize her last meeting.  Thanks Linda!
*The passage of .02% Levy was discussed and a motion was made by Barb and seconded by Stacy to pass it.  All present were in favor.
*The Non-Resident Library Fee was discussed and it was decided to leave it at $70 for this year.  Bill made the motion to accept and Jenny seconded the motion.  All present were in favor.
*The By-Laws were discussed and copies handed out.  They will be discussed next meeting for approval.
* An update was given on the parking lot sale.  A Notice of Proposed Sale has to be in the newspaper for two consecutive weeks for bids.  Bids must be turned in by May 16th.  Prices for the property were discussed. Decided the price should be approximately $5,000.00.  More discussion will take place at the next meeting.  
*Next meeting will be May 27th.   
 *Meeting was adjourned with a motion by Bill and seconded by Beth.


Barb Titus, secretary
